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August 30, 2021 
 
Lisa Harp Hinds  
Dean of Administration  
Artios Christian College 
PO Box 33677  
Denver, CO 80233 
 
Dear Ms. Hinds: 
 

I am pleased to inform you that at its regular meeting on July 30, 2021, the Colorado 

Commission on Higher Education voted to renew authorization for Artios Christian College as a 

Religious Training Institution under the Degree Authorization Act, C.R.S., 23-2-103.3 (4). 

 

As a reminder, the operational authorization for Seminaries and Religious Training Institutions is 

for bona fide religious postsecondary educational institutions to offer only programs which are 

religious in nature. At no time is the College authorized to offer any secular program. According 

to my files, Artios Christian College is authorized to offer: 

 

• Certificate of Leadership Studies 

• Associate of Christian Leadership 

• Bachelor of Arts in Christian Leadership 

 

The renewal of authorization will expire again in 2024.  Artios Christian College will receive an 

alert and an invoice in 2024 for the renewal of authorization as a Religious Training Institution, if 

such renewal is applicable.  

 

Thank you for your continued compliance with the Degree Authorization Act.  
 

 
Sincerely, 

 
Heather DeLange 
Director 
Office of Private Postsecondary Education 

Vanecia Kerr, Chair 
Sarah Kendall Hughes, Vice-Chair 

Paul Berrick Abramson 
Luis Colón 

Teresa Kostenbauer 
Tom McGimpsey 

Steven Meyer 
Charlotte Olena 

Brittany Stich 
Steven Trujillo 

Eric Tucker 
 

 


